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General Comments

The mini-review for the Alignment, Calibration, & Performance Monitoring portion of NGAO was held in Waimea on 20 April, 2010.  The Review Committee presented their overall evaluation of the Alignment Plan (KAON 719), Calibration Plan (KAON 739), and the opto-mechanical design of the NGAO Calibration Unit after team members presented their plans and responses to reviewer’s comments.  Performance monitoring was not considered during this review as it requires more overlap with Science Operations Tools.  

Overall, the committee agreed that the alignment and calibration plans were sound and that the calibration unit design requires no major modifications.  The assembled team of P. Wizinowich, C. Neyman, and T. Stalcup has the necessary expertise and experience to complete this most fundamental of NGAO activities.
Specific Comments

Even with a solid plan and design, the committee did note some issues for the team to address before NGAO PDR, some issues that may come up during the detail design phase, and some larger issues for the NGAO team at large.

Pre-PDR issues:

· The committee would like to see some estimates on the tolerances required in the calibration plan (KAON 739) at a level similar to those in the alignment plan (KAON 719).

Possible detailed design issues:

· The calibration of the LGS open loop mode on sky represents a technical risk.  Some sky tests may be necessary

· Phase diversity for the IFS may be difficult; making this work for OSIRIS may represent risk mitigation

· Subsystem alignment checks and plans will be required and hopefully can be done in situ.
Larger scope issues:
· Is a pupil imaging mode for the science instrument, DAVINCI, required?  If so, this needs to be included sooner rather than later.  If not, this team will need to develop another option for pupil viewing or another method to verify pupil alignment.

· The requirements on the aberrator plate may need to be rewritten to reflect whether they will be included only for integration and testing or for operations.

· As NGAO will not be the optical breadboard that has been typical of current generation AO systems, more thought of motion control and light source lifetime testing may be needed.

Conclusion

The PDR Committee feels that there is a viable plan and design to align and calibrate NGAO and provide the necessary sources to calibrate the science instrument, DAVINCI.  Well done and good luck!

